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The Honorable Rosa DeLauro The Honorable Kay Granger
Chairwoman Ranking Member

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,

I am requesting funding City of Reno Booth Street Sewer Siphon in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive
funding for this project is the City of Reno, located at 1 E. First St, Reno, NV 8§9501.

This project will replace the aging and undersized Booth Street sewer siphon and approximately 1,100
feet of un-reinforced concrete sewer main. The project is important not only to management of
infrastructure needs to meet ongoing growth in the Reno area, but also to ensure the continuation of the
safe and healthy water supply for Reno residents.

As the Booth Street sewer siphon traverses under the Truckee River, any blockage or spill will have an
adverse impact to the sensitive environment of and water supply to the Truckee Meadows. Master
planning efforts have identified locations upstream of this siphon, based on land use, that will increase
sewer flows. The replacement siphon will be sized to handle these future flows. This is of great
importance to the City of Reno and its residents.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely, /

Mark E. Amodei
Member of Congress
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